Prayer & Praise from Anna Farrow



July 2025

Dear Prayer Warriors,

WOW!! We are just starting our camp week #5. We've had a great summer so far! **Keep praying**, as we have four more weeks of camp. I am still doing the shopping, memory verses, and the Mailbox Club. The shopping is different now. Walmart has changed their carts, so we can't tie the carts together anymore, and we have to fill one or two carts at a time and then take them to the customer service area, get another cart, and so on. We do this on Tuesdays and Wednesdays.

On Tuesdays and Thursdays in the morning chapel session, I share about the Mailbox Club. For those who don't know, the Mailbox Club is our follow-up program for kids ages 8 to adult, a correspondence course where you can continue to get

to know God better after camp. The kids sign up while at camp, and I give them their first lesson. It's up to them to send the answer sheet back to me. I grade it and put stickers on it (who doesn't like stickers!!). I also write them an encouraging note with their next lesson. When they finish a course, they can get 25% off of camp, so if they work hard enough, they could come to camp for free!!!





I also do the memory verses. We challenge the campers to learn four memory verses and the books of the Bible. The campers then vote for someone to either get dunked or whatever the challenge is for that week. Then I come up with fun games to let the campers know that learning God's Word can be fun. I have come up with several new games and am keeping some of our classic games. If you have an interesting group game, you can give me some ideas.

This summer has been a struggle, as my body doesn't want to cooperate sometimes. But no matter how I feel, I must continue to do my part. Also, this summer I felt like I wasn't ready for camp to start, because I was so busy trying to get the trim of my trailer replaced and then painted. Only the front got done, so after camp I will be working on the skirting and the back of my trailer. I had a few people to help me, and then God sent a particular family to help. I call them my angels, because without them I wouldn't have even gotten the front of my trailer done!!

Continue to **pray for BABR**, as we have another change coming. One of our longtime staff members, who has been here since the 80's, will be retiring. Please pray, as the camp is now adjusting and having to do the scheduling and finances. We have a young lady who is doing this, which is a great help. Pray that we will all adjust.



Please continue to **pray as camp continues**. Pray that many will come to know Christ personally. We have four more weeks of camp, followed by our annual UIM conference. **Pray** for strength, endurance, protection, and growth.

Thanks to all who support me through prayer and finances, and also for those who send me encouraging notes throughout the year!!

In Christ ~ Min Anna





